
Bulletin  August 2019   

Glorious Winter Golf 

Standing Guard Junior Golf Camp 
June 2019 

Some of the 188 future golfers 



Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 

2019 Board of Directors 
 

President Jon Evans     951-244-7924 
  jon.evans3@verizon.net 

Social  Chris Wilkeson    951-255-6313
 1st VP    chriswilkeson@yahoo.com 

Wed. Game    Chuck Newsom  951-775-6640          
 2nd VP inlandchuck@gmail.com  

Tournament  Jerry Watson  928-308-9276
   watsondblplay@msn.com  

Secretary  Ted Horton    951-246-2928
  tnhorton@aol.com 

Treasurer Rodney Smith    951-674-1984
  rsmith@stratwater.com 

Membership & Greg Brack     951-570-1239           
 Rules rgbrack@msn.com   

Public Relations Chris Poland    415-740-7892
  cpoland@cdpce.com  

Handicap Rick Halsey  951-202-0865
  rickhalsey@msn.com  

Green Com. Tom Scudieri   602-799-2100 

  thomasscudieri@yahoo.com 

2019 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament            February   10 
Spring Kickoff & SCGA 4 Ball    March 23,24 
Presidents & Vice Pres. Cup     April 13 
Men's Club Championship        May 31, June 1,2 
Member Guest           September 7 
Stag Day       September 21 
Member-Member      November 16,17 
Christmas Tournament    December 14 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of 

golf for all members. 
Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  

fair and inclusive. 
Provide financial disclosure and administer the Club’s  

assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course. 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

It sure feels like we are well into the dog days of 
summer.  Although the heat was a little late arriving, 
it is here.  The course is continuing to transition, and 
the Bermuda is filing in, please try and avoid the bare 
areas with your carts to give the grass time to grow. 
Last month we congratulated Leroy Madera for his 
hole in one. Hard to believe there were two more this 
month.  Congratulations to Marv Tweedy, who had a 
hole in one two weeks in a row on the same hole!  
Great job Marv.  Details of this amazing feat are  
included in this bulletin. 
 
This month we are starting a rules clinic prior to the 
Wednesday game.  Pat Kemball and his staff will be 
having a short demonstration to clarify the selected 
rules.  Please see the article in this bulletin and  
attend the demonstration.  This should be  
informative. 
 
There are no official club tournaments in the month 
of August, but September is just around the corner 
and we have two tournaments on the schedule.  
First, we have the Member Guest.  Jerry Watson has 
added two additional fields to encourage a larger turn 
out.  Please review the flyer in the Bulletin to see the 
details. Sign up sheets are in the pro shop.   On  
September 21

st
 we will be having our 19

th
 annual 

Stag Day tournament.  Raffle tickets are being sold 
by our Board Members.   Every Board Member has 
been given a list of members to contact.  When they 
call you, they are just making you aware of the event 
and giving you the opportunity to participate. Please 
purchase your raffle tickets and sign up for this fun 
tournament.  Who will win the Grand Prize this year? 
Lastly, Jim Magill had a fall on the course last month 
and is on the mend.  Please keep Jim in your 
thoughts. 
 

Jon Evans – CLMGC President 

 President’s  
 Message 

 by 
 Jon Evans 

 

Club Historian Jim Magill  951-244-5030 
  jamesmagill1926@gmail.com                   

 

SCGA Rep. Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505 
  jthompso2@aol.com                              

 

Golf Pro  Pat Kemball  951-246-1782 
  patkemball@pga.com 
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President’s  
Message  

by  

Ura Furry 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

2019 Board of Directors 

President Ura Furry   951-244-1910 

  ufurry@verizon.net  
Major Tourn  Mary Burns  650-766-6765                                                               
 1st VP    meburns21@gmail.com  
Handicap Linda Kamashian  951-244-3675      
 2nd VP lkamashian@ca.rr.com                             
Tuesday Tournaments                                                     
  Barbara Horrigan  951-244-9379                
  horriganhouse63@gmail.com                 
  Marlene Cathro                  951-201-3137 
  marlene.cathro@ca.rr.com                      
Recording Secretary                                                     
  Ina Pickard  951-244-3062 
  bobandina@gmail.com                      
Treasurer Kathy Homewood  951-403-3124 
  kmhomewood@gmail.com                     
Membership Norma Yarbrough  951-244-8753 
  normajyarbrough@msn.com                    
Corresponding Secretary/ Historian                             
  Barbara Spraul  951-244-6540 
  dbspraul@yahoo.com                                                
  Sue Sell   951-660-7355 
  suesellre@gmail.com                     
Rules   Marilyn Bridges  951-294-7075 
  marilyn_bridges@ca.rr.com        
Social  Linda Helmer  951-746-1141 
  lhelmer1@msn.com                  
  Linda Hudson  951-244-4331 
  ctrlinda991@verizon.net  

2019 Tournament Schedule 
Beat the Pro           January 15 
Valentine Tournament         February 12 
Club Championship             March 19, 21, 26 
Senior Championship                       April 23, 30  
Member Guest                 May 10 
President’s Cup                       June 11,18 
Couples Eclectic           July 16, 23 
Breast Cancer             August 13 
Member/Member      September 10, 12, 17 
Jack & Jill                                                    November 23 
SB&R Tournament                    December 5 
Christmas Tournament                               December 10
       

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
February 5, May 7, August 6, November 5 

   Our first couple’s tournament “Couples Eclectic” 
was a lot of fun. We had 60 players who  
participated, which was a great turnout, and we 
survived the heat.  A big thanks to the committee 
Mimi LaRosa, Linda Kamashian, & Jeannette  
Williams for a great job.  Congratulations to our 
overall gross winner couple Steve McCain &  
Marilyn Bridges and overall net winner couple KK 
& Jesse Beecher. Also, congratulations to all the 
other winners. 
   Our July Gross Winner was Anita Fairfield and 
the Net Winner was Joanna Spiller.  The most  
improved golfer for June was Ura Furry.   
Congratulations to all the winners and keep up 
the good work. 
   There were 12 of us who played at the Colony 
in SB&R on June 27

th
. We earned 60 points and 

our total is 252, with Jurupa at 260. So, Ladies 
keep up the good work. We play at Menifee 
Lakes on July 25

th
, so hope you signed up to 

play.   August will be no play. 
   We have 2 9er’s that just joined our Women’s 
Golf Club, they are Teresa Welch and Joanna 
Bellerive. We also have 4 non-resident members 
that just joined and they are Nancy Zimmerman, 
Dori Mendoza, Kathy Werder, and Wendy Eddy. 
We all welcome them and hope they enjoy our 
club & golf course. This makes our club  
membership now at 75 plus 3 social and 1  
honorary. 
   The Junior Clinic was a great success once 
again. They had 188 children of all ages.  A Big 
Thanks goes to Pat and his staff for putting this 
on every year.  I want to thank Valerie  
Montgomery for organizing the volunteers to 
work, she did a great job and she was there every 
day even though she was injured.  And thanks to 
all the volunteers who stepped up and worked 
their shifts in the heat. And thanks to the men 
who volunteered to work in the heat, cooking, 
serving, cleaning up and handing out toys. Great 
job to all the volunteers! 
   Always prepare yourselves for the heat when 
you are out playing golf. Keep cool and hydrated. 
                    
Ura Furry CLWGC President 
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MENS DAYS 



MENS DAYS 

Amazing Feat by  
One of our Long Time Members  

  
If you are seeing double that’s because Marv Tweedy shot two hole-in-ones within a week’s time 
on the same hole in the Men’s Club Wednesday Game.  

The first one came on July 3rd on the 120 yard 15th hole when he hit his 5 hybrid club from the 
blue tees. The excitement started when the neighbors saw the ball go in the hole from their  
balcony. Playing with Marv in his foursome were his regular playing partners Dennis Franks, Eddie 
Doidge and Jim Musser. 

The second one came just a week later on July 10th, just 4 days before his 88th birthday. Same hole, 
same club, same shot, same foursome and same results. Even the neighbors came out to see the  

excitement when the ball went in the hole. 

Marv played only one round of golf between his exciting Wednesday rounds 
which means he played exactly 36 holes between the hole-in-one shots.  
According to Golf Digest the odds for an amateur golfer of getting a hole-in-
one are 12,500 to 1. I can only imagine the odds for two hole-in-ones in 36 
holes on the same hole must be in the millions.  

Marv, who has been a Men’s Club member since 1996, commented that this was his second and 
third hole-in-ones. His first came over 20 years ago on the same hole 

  

Marv Tweedy  
Hole-in-Ones   
July 3 and 10 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

June 2019 

Junior Golf Camp 
188 of Canyon Lake’s future 
golfers assembled in  June for 
our annual weeklong Golf 
Camp. Four days of exercise, 
putting, chipping pitching and 
driving culminated in Friday’s 
Playoff, BBQ, and awards  
ceremony. All improved, all 
had fun and all received 
awards and prizes. Thanks to 
Pat and Bryan for organizing 
and teaching, the Chamber 
for the prizes, the CLMGC for 
the BBQ Lunch, and all the 
volunteers. 

LADIES DAYS 



2019 CLWGC Eclectic Tournament Results 
 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club hosted a 2-day Couples Eclectic on July 16th and 23rd. There were 60 players competing 
to win the overall Gross and Net title which would put their name on the club’s trophy. The heat was a factor so congratu-
lations to the field for finishing each day in the 100+ heat. Special thanks go to Pat Kemball and Bryan Carlson in The Pro 
Shop for their great help in getting us an early Tee time and scoring of the cards each day. We had a nice lunch with 
awards on the final day. 

 

 

Overall Gross Winners:  Marilyn Bridges and Steve McCain.   
Overall Net Winners:       Jesse and KK Beecher 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Flight A Gross Winners:     Babette and John Stubbs   
Flight A Net Winners:        Norma and Bruce Yarbrough 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Flight B Gross Winners:   Jon Evans and Kathy Homewood  
Flight B Net Winners:    Carlos and Alice Ramirez 
 
 
 
 

 
  
 

 

 

Flight C Gross Winners:      Claudia and Michael Pinto             
Flight C Net Winners:           Anne and Don Norris    







August 2019 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

        1 
9ER’S Golf Gross/Net 

  

2 
ALB - Partners Best Ball 
-Pick your 4-some 

  

3 

4 5 
 
Robert Kielty 
Tom Steinle 

 

  
  

6 
CLWGC 
GROSS/NET 
General 
Board Meeting 

7 
CLMGC – Partners Best 
Ball – You Pick 

8 
9ER’S Golf 
  
  
Pat Kemball 

  

9 

Twilight 
ALB -2 Man Tin Whistle 
– Comm Picks 
  
  
  

10 
Family 12:00 
President’s Cup 

11 

  
  

12 

Maintenance Day 
  
  
Barbara Spraul 

13 
CLWGC – 
Pick your Partner-
Partners Relay 
  
Lila Gann 
Charlotte Peterson 

14 
CLMGC – Average score 
of the foursome-computer 
picks 

15 
9ER’S Golf 
 
 

Larry Gann 

  

16 
ALB - Odd and Even – 
Pick your 4-some 
 
 

Bill Hallahan 
Rick Lane 

17 
  
  
  
  

18 Pismo Getaway 

  
  
Clair Bond 
Gerry Meeks 
  
  

  

19 Pismo Getaway 

  
  
Sue Sell 
Cheryl Ritsema 
  
  
  

20 Pismo Getaway 
CLWGC 
Baker’s Dozen 
  
  
  

21 Pismo Getaway 
CLMGC – Two best balls 
of the foursome 
 
 

Jordan Ehrenkranz 
  
  
  

22 
9ER’S Golf 
 
 

John Stubbs 
Terry Voss 

 

23 
ALB – 4 man 
Tin Whistle –  
Computer Picks 
 

Todd Wines 

24 
 
 
Jim Paulis 
Steve Spaeth 

25 

  
3:00 9er’s  
Scramble 

  
  

26 27 
CLWGC 
Pick Ur 4-Some 
S’s & T’s 

  
  

28 
CLMGC – Best Ball, Al-
ternate, Scramble – You 
pick partner 

  

29 
9ER’S Golf 
Guest Day 
 
 

Chuck Hudson 
Jim Musser 
Don Raworth 

 

  

30 
ALB – Individual Tin 
Whistle – Pick your 4-
some 
 
 

Bob Pickard 
Terry Woods 

31 

  
  

            
Notes: 
  
CLWGC & CLMGC 
8:00am Shotgun 
9:00am 9er’s 



Getting to Know Bryan Carlson, PGA  by Ted Horton, CLMGC Secretary 

 
Bryan was born and raised in South East Iowa and worked at the local golf course as a range attendant and bag 
boy since he was thirteen.  At the young age of 17, high school just behind him, Bryan packed up the car and 
moved to California to pursue a career as a Golf Professional.  He earned an Associate of Arts in Business Degree 
from the Professional Golfers Career College in Temecula, CA where he specialized in Professional Golf Manage-
ment including Golf Shop Operations, Country Club Management, Tournament Operations and Business & Clinic 
Planning and Golf Instruction.  Furthering his education, he attended Professional Golfers Association of America 
classes and passed PGA Checkpoints 1, 2 & 3 in Port St. Lucie, Florida.  Level 1, 2 & 3 consists of 400 hours of 
bookwork, work experience and teachings in numerous categories ranging from golf instruction to budget  
analysis and forecast. 
Bryan and his wife Ashley have twin 5-year old daughters lovingly 
named “HAC” and “PAC” - Harper Alexis Carlson and Presley Ann  
Carlson.  When time permits, Bryan and Ashley love to snowboard. 
 Bryan worked as an Assistant Golf Professional at East Valley Golf 
Club, The Country Club at Soboba Springs and The Champions Club at 
the Retreat before becoming 1st Assistant Golf Professional at Canyon 
Lake Country Club under the tutelage of Pat Kemball in March of 
2017.  The SCPGA Inland Empire Chapter recognized Bryan as its 
“Assistant Professional of the Year” in 2014. 
Bryan has a passion for teaching. He noted “I enjoy watching every 
student expand their knowledge and abilities in golf but my heart is 
working with kids”. The Canyon Lake Country Club Junior Academy 
was started by Bryan with Pat’s guidance.  Initiated as a 4-week pro-
gram the instruction migrated into the current 12 week program that 
focuses on three month-long levels of competency – Beginner, Inter-
mediate and Advanced.  The Beginner level is very basic, game based and designed to be “fun-oriented”.  The 
Intermediate level instruction is less game-focused and more “golf-focused”.  Students learn details such as  
reading the greens, golf etiquette and course care (divot replacement, ball mark repair, bunker raking, etc.).  In 
the Advanced level instruction, the students can play the game, they work on putting and chipping, game  
strategy, rules & penalties, shot execution (high, low, slice, hook) and scoring.  The students are required to play 
at least 9 holes of golf each month and Bryan encourages them to enter local tournaments.  He is proud that 3 of 
his students achieved a 2nd place win in their age group at the recent Valley Junior Golf Association Tournament 
here at Canyon Lake. 
I couldn’t help but wonder how the CLCC Golf Clubs could help Bryan grow the Junior programs.  When I asked 
Bryan for suggestions he was very hesitant, but noted “I could use all the help CLCC golfers are willing to give”.  
While the golf community strongly supports the Junior Golf Camp, as we all just witnessed, there is very little 
support for Bryan’s golf academy.  Surprisingly, only 3 students of the 190 participants in the recent golf camp 
continued into the academy.   I’d like to challenge the 4 Golf Clubs to give some thought to how we could help to 
grow this program possibly by: contributing funds for CLCC Junior Memberships, tournament entry fees,  
additional private lessons, purchase of equipment, marketing of the program, additional teaching equipment and 
personnel to assist Bryan.  Bryan admitted that he has spent over $5,000 of his own money to advance the  
program.  Let’s help – if we can attract Junior Golfer’s, the parents won’t be far behind. 
Bryan is focused on teaching golf as his career direction.  He is fascinated with the modern advances in “Mach 3 
Speed Training” that studies motor patterns that enhance the golf swing.  Teaching a youngster to love the game 
of golf is his greatest achievement and he wishes more of his students would participate in local junior  
competition to provide a barometer to measure their abilities and ultimately verify Bryan’s teaching skills.  
We are fortunate to have an instructor of Bryan’s capability to teach the game of golf to our children.  Thanks 
Bryan.  Good luck!  



        
 For a summer evening of fun golf and  

dinner on the lake consider playing in Twi-
light Golf. It is a Women’s Golf Club event open 

to all couples in the community. According to Bruce 
and Norma Yarbrough who have been organizing the 

game for the past 8 years, “Twilight Golf has been a regu-
lar event in Canyon Lake forever”. 

 
The game they play is called a Chap-
man. It is a nine hole event played in the early evening once a month in the 
summer months of May, June, July and August. Couples compete for prize 
money and bragging rights at the awards dinner that is held at Roadrunner 
Park on the lake. Both players of a team will tee off then they hit their partner’s 
ball for the second shot. They must select one ball and continue with alternate 
shots until the ball is holed. Each team will get a handicap based on 60% of the 
lower handicap player and 40% of the higher handicap player and be assigned 
to one of three flights. Bruce says they typically pay three places in each of the 
three flights and have a special cash award to the couple with the highest 

score. 
 
Before Bruce and Norma stepped up to run the game there was a standing policy that the winners each 
month were responsible to run the event in the next month. Everyone knew It took 
so much work to organize the event that they wouldn’t want to win first place. Sec-
ond place was good enough. 
 

Here is a list of what Bruce and Norma do each 
month for a Twilight event. Post a signup sheet and 
promote the event, coordinate with Skip Thomas 
Catering for the meal, Figure the handicaps, build 
the scorecards, collect the money, reserve Road-
runner Park, provide chips and salsa for about 40 to 50 players, do all the 
scoring and pass out the prize money. We are all grateful for what they do 
organizing the event each month. 
 
The meals are prepared by Skip Thomas Catering in Hemet and have been 

delivered by Jamie for over 25 years to events throughout Canyon Lake. Jamie always comes with a smile 
and a wonderful dessert. 
 
There is only one more Twilight Golf event this year. It is scheduled for Friday evening August 9th.  The cost 
is $35 per couple and includes dinner but does not include golf fees. If you are interested you need to sign 
up in the pro shop and pay in cash only or contact Bruce or Norma at 951-244-8753 for more information. 



Rules for Men’s Club Bulletin 
 
1. Obstructions in Drought Tolerant Areas 

Rule 16.1 - Abnormal Course Conditions (Including Immovable Obstructions)  
 This rule covers free relief that is allowed from interference by animal holes, ground under 
 repair, immovable obstructions or temporary water. 
 These are collectively called abnormal course conditions, but each has a separate  
 definition. 
Rule 16.1a - When Relief is Allowed 
 (1) Meaning of Interference by Abnormal Course Condition 

 Interference exists when any one of these is true: 
-The players ball touches or is in or on an abnormal course condition, 
-An abnormal course condition physically interferes with the player’s area of  
intended swing, or 
-Only when the ball is on the putting green, an abnormal course condition on or off the 
putting green intervenes on the line of play. 
If the abnormal course condition is close enough to distract the player but does not 
meet any of these requirements, there is no interference under this rule. 
 
 
 

Examples: 

In the first photo the player when attempting to play the ball to the green 
clearly has interference from the split rail fence, so he will be entitled to free 
relief. The second photo shows the player after taking complete relief. 

In this example the player would be entitled to free relief from 
the sprinkler head, as the player has a clear shot to advance 
the ball to the hole, but would be interfered by the  
obstruction. 



(2) Relief Allowed Anywhere on Course Except When Ball Is in Penalty Area 
Relief from interference by an abnormal course condition is allowed under Rule 16.1 only when both: 
- The abnormal course condition is on the course (not out of bounds), and 
- The ball is anywhere on the course, except in a penalty area (where the player’s only relief is under 
rule 17). 

 

(3) No Relief When Clearly Unreasonable to Play Ball 
There is no relief under rule 16.1: 

- When playing the ball as it lies is clearly unreasonable because of something other than an  

abnormal course condition (such as when a player is standing in temporary water or on a immovable 

obstruction but is unable to make a stroke because of where the ball lies in a bush), or 

- When interference exists only because the player chooses a club, type of stance or swing or  

direction of play that is clearly unreasonable under the circumstances. 

 

Examples: 

It the first photo it is clear that the player has a clear shot to the hole so there  
would be no free relief granted in this situation and he must play the ball as it lies.  
In the second photo the player is attempting to make an unreasonable claim  
that his swing would be interfered with by the fence. 

In this photo the player’s ball lies near a rose bush that has a 
sprinkler head in it, but clearly the player would not be able to 
advance the ball toward the hole in this circumstance there 
would be no free relief granted. 



2. No Play Zones - #4, #9, #10 & #18  
 

Rule 17.1e - Relief Must Be Taken form Interference by No Play Zone in  
Penalty Area 
In each of these situations, the player must not play the ball as it lies: 

(1)When Ball Is in No Play Zone in Penalty Area. 
The player must take penalty relief under Rule 17.1d or 17.2 
(2)When No Play Zone on Course Interferes with Stance or Swing for Ball in Penalty Area. 
If a player’s ball is in a penalty area, and is outside a no play zone but a no play zone (whether in an 
abnormal course condition or in a penalty area) interferes with his or her area of intended swing, the 
player must either: 
-Take penalty relief outside the penalty area under Rule 17.1d or 17.2, 
-Take free relief by dropping the original ball or another ball in their relief area (if it exists) in the penalty 
area (see Rule 14.3): 
>Reference Point: The nearest point of complete relief from the no play zone. 
>Size of Relief Area Measured for mReference Point: One club length, but with these limits: 
>Limits on Location of Relief Area: 
 -must be in the same penalty area where the ball lies, and 
 -must not be nearer the hole thank the reference point. 
 

But there is no free relief from interference by the no play zone under (2): 
-When playing the ball as it lies is clearly unreasonable because of something other than the no play 
zone (for example, when a player is unable to make a stroke because of where the ball lies in a bush), 
or 
-When interference exists only because the player chooses a club, type of stance or swing, or direction 
of play that is clearly unreasonable under the circumstances. 
 

Examples: 

In these two examples the player in both cases must take penalty relief from the Penalty Area - No 
Play Zone even though he would have the ability to play the ball. A player must not play from inside a 
No Play Zone. 





“After Lunch Bunch” – Your Friday golf game for 39 years…. 

 
 
Congratulations to one of our Committee members, Leroy Madera, and to one of our regulars, Marv 
Tweedy for their recent “Hole-In-Ones”.  Way to go Guys ! ! ! ! 
 
 
June 21 – Partners Best Ball – 2 Flights - 30 Players 
“A” Flight                                                                “B” Flight 
1 – John Stubbs & harry Larson – 61                    1 – Chuck Hudson & Brian Helmer – 53 
2 – Bob Stinson & Carlos Ramirez – 63                 2 – Jim Musser & Ed Doidge – 56 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flight – Leroy Nelson & Phil Coughlin – 69 
                                     “B” Flight – Marv Tweedy & Dennis Franks – 71 
“Skins” – Chuck Hudson (#1 & 16), Jim Paulis (#7 & 12), Tom Fuhrman (#15). 
“Closest to the Pin” – Vern Kelch on $11 and Vern again on #17  
 
 
 
June 28 – Individual Tin Whistle – 2 Flights – 21 Players 
“A” Flight                                                         “B” Flight 
1 – Oscar Rowland – 29                                 1 – Ed Doidge – 29 
2 – Vern Kelch – 22                                        2 – Jim Magill – 23 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flight. Harry Larson – 7                   “B” Flight – Jim Paulis – 16 
“Skins” – Oscar Rowland (#5), Ed Doidge (#7, 9, & 18), Chuck Hudson (#12), Vern Kelch (#15) 
“Closest to the Pin” – Hole #11 – Vern Kelch, Hole #17 – Oscar Rowland 
 
 
 
 
July 5 –Partners  Best Ball – 2 Flights - 14 Players 
“A” Flight                                                             “B” Flight 
1 – Bob Stinson & Carlos Ramirez – 59             1 – Leroy Madera & Chuck Hudson – 61 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flt. – Clive Taylor & Phil Coughlin – 62 
                                     “B” Flight – Jim Paulis & Sven Henrichsen – 63 
“Skins” – Marv Tweedy (#2), Bob Gray (#4), Phil Coughlin (#11), Dudley Thompson (#13), and 
                 Leroy Nelson (#18) 
 
 
 
July 12 - .3 Man Tin Whistle – 15 Players 
1 – Hugh Wagoner , Bob Jacobs, Leroy Madera – 41 
2 – Bob Gray – Marv Tweedy, & Mike Connors – 39 
“Losers of the Week” – Bob Stinson, Jim Paulis, & Chuck Hudson – 30 
“Skins” – Jim Paulis (#1 & #12), and Jim Musser (#6). 
 
July 19 – 2 Best Balls of Foursome – Committee picks, - 16 Players 
1 – Clive Taylor, Mike Pinto, Jim Musser, & Sven Henrichsen – 118 
2 -  Bob Stinson, Leroy Nelson, Dennis Franks, & Jim Paulis – 122 
“Losers of the Week” – Hugh Wagoner, Phil Coughlin, Ross Hanover, & Ed Doidge – 123 
“Skins”- Mike Pinto (#1, 10, & 11), Jim Musser (#6), Bob Stinson (#9), Clive Taylor (#14 & 17), & 
Dennis Franks (#16 & 18). 
 



Tylor Daniels 
Customer Service 

The days of yore………….. 

     Canyon Lake Country Club circa 1996 
This article, reported by Bud Aronson, appeared in the May 1996 issue of our Golf Bulletin. One of the crew is Tom Steinle. 
Who are the others?  Let us know.                                                         Jim Magill, Club Historian   






